SAC: Student Report

September: Subject teachers went over courses and subject content at the beginning of the
schoolyear and now students are working away.

Guidance Counsellors visited the grade 9 students and explained how their role is a bit
different in high school than in jr. high schoot; they help with course selection and future
planning too.

Leadership 12 wentinto a few phys. ed classes and planned the activities for the students
to do.

For Orange shirt day we had a residential school survivor come visit and share her own
experiences from the time she lived there. This was a volunteer opportunity for students and
there was a good turnout.

Student council held a “club” information session at lunch in the lobby letting the student
body know what sort of clubs and sports students can partake in throughout the year.
Sports are up and running; Soccer and football are just coming to an end; hockey starts
today and basketball tryouts are underway.

Jack.org is an organization that supports mental health education trying to change the
stigma around having a mental illness. A teacher appreciation event was organized by youth
health centre facilitator and the student council on the professional development day, to
plan some fun competitive activities for our teachers to partake in.

Washrooms seem to be better than what the grade 9 students were initially told: not as
many students trying to hangout in them.

Cellphone policy seems to be going pretty well for the most part, at least in the classrooms
our student representatives are in.

A couple new items in the cafeteria this year: snack wraps are so good.



